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February 2, 2023               Docket Nos. 22-057-03 and 22-057-18 
 
Mr. Gary Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
Public Service Commission of Utah     
Heber M. Wells Building 
P. O.  Box 45585 
Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0585 
 

Re: Tariff Sheet Compliance Filing  

Docket No. 22-057-03: Application of Dominion Energy Utah to Increase Distribution 
Rates and Charges and Make Tariff Modifications, and  

Docket No. 22-057-18: Dominion Energy Utah’s  Application for Approval of the 2023 
Year Budget for Energy Efficiency Programs and Market Transformation Initiative 

Dear Mr. Widerburg: 

Dominion Energy Utah (DEU or Company) respectfully submits revised tariff sheet(s) 
for its Utah Natural gas Tariff No. 600 (Tariff) in Docket No. 22-057-03.  On January 26, 2023, 
the Utah Public Service Commission (Commission) issued a letter regarding the above-
referenced dockets.  In that letter, the Commission identified two discrepancies between the 
Tariff sheets advanced by the Company and the Application in Docket No. 22-057-18.  The 
Commission also indicated that the Advice Letter previously advanced by the Company lacked 
certain statements required by Utah Admin. Code R746-405-2(D)(3)(g).  The Company 
respectfully submits this letter and the attached Tariff sheets to remedy those items.  

First, the Commission noted that page 2-29 of the submitted Tariff sheets reflected 5 tons 
in the first tier of Advance Rooftop Controls, rather than the 3 tons reflected in the Tariff sheets 
the Commission approved in Docket No. 22-057-18.  The Company has revised the Tariff sheets 
to be consistent with those approved by the Commission. 

The Commission also noted that the submitted tariff page 2-32 showed a rebate amount 
of $5.00, different from the $2.50 rebate shown in the Application in Docket No. 22-057-18.  
Though the Application in Docket No. 22-057-18 indicated a proposed “rebate of $2.50 per 
Dekatherm saved” for the High-Performance New Construction measure, page 2-32 of the 
proposed Tariff sheets attached as DEU Exhibits 1.9A and 1.9B to the Application reflected a 
rebate of $5.00.  The amount shown in the Application was incorrect, and the attached Tariff 
sheets were correct.  Therefore, the Company respectfully requests that the Commission approve 
the attached Tariff sheets which reflect the correct rebate amount, and are consistent with the 
Tariff sheets that the Commission approved with the Application. 
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Finally, the Commission noted that the Company neglected to include a statement that the 
proposed Tariff sheets do not violate state law or PSC rule, as required by Utah Admin. Code 
R746-405-2(D)(3)(g).  The Company confirms and represents that the attached Tariff sheets do 
not constitute a violation of state law or Commission rule.    

Respectfully Submitted,   

 
Jenniffer Nelson Clark 
Assistant General Counsel 

 
 


